St Cecilia's Catholic Infant & Nursery School Newsletter October 2022

Maths Party

We all had a fantastic time for the "Liverpool Maths Party". Children participated in a wide range of activities from dancing to a maths treasure hunt. We saw some amazing outfits and talked about maths in "everyday life". John and Anna talked to the children about maths in sport and dance. We definitely have some budding mathematicians in our midst!

Parents Evening

Parents evening will take place on **Monday 7th** and **Wednesday 9th November** in classes. The appointment sheet will be available after half term. It is extremely important that you attend to hear how your child has settled and how you can support them from home.

Nursery parents evening will take place on **Monday 7**th **November.**

School Council

We're delighted to announce the fact that we have elected our new School Council. The children in Year 2 voted for 4 friends in each class who they felt would be great role models.

Their first job will be to raise money for the Royal British Legion by selling a selection of items. This will be after the half term in the lead up to Remembrance Day.

New Nursery

Thank you to all families that were so welcoming when staff came to do home visits. It was so lovely getting to know everybody.

A big well done to all children who have started Nursery. The children are settling really well and building lovely relationships with each other.

New Reception Children

We have had such a lovely first half term in Reception. The children have settled so well and are enjoying making new friendships and learning new things. Thank you so much for your support and a big well done to all of your wonderful children!



World Mental Health Day

On 10th October, we took part in World Mental Health Day by talking about our feelings and things we can do to look after our own wellbeing and the wellbeing of those around us too.

The children were keen to try new strategies such as visualisation and mindfulness. Mental Health is a high priority in our school and we recognise the importance of teaching our children about looking after their own mental health from an early age.

Flu Nasal Spray Immunisation

The school health team will be visiting our school on 25th November to deliver the flu vaccine to all children whose parents have consented to it being given. Online consent forms can be found via the following link;

https://forms.merseycare.nhs.uk/flu-vaccination

Dogs on school premises

Please be aware that dogs are **NOT ALLOWED** on school premises, whether carried or on a lead. This is a health and safety issue.

<u>Football</u>

Please note - there will not be any football club in week commencing 7th November.

Half-term holiday

We finish school on **Friday 21**st **October at 3pm** and return to school on **Tuesday 1**st **November**. **IMPORTANT - Monday 31**st **October** is a school inset day and children **do not** attend on this day.

